
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

 

Calder Newsletter – Spring 1 

Chinese New Year 

We celebrated Chinese New Year by completing a range of activities – writing in Chinese, 

making a lantern and creating an artistic rabbit picture. We also enjoyed dragon dancing and 

trying some Chinese food. 

 

Winter Weather 

The wintry weather came to Ribchester and we enjoyed 

exploring the snow and ice. We thoroughly enjoyed 

smashing the ice with a hammer and practising our 

handwriting in the snow. We used our senses and English 

skills to describe and explore the snow. 

Percy the Park Keeper 

In English, we have been learning about Percy the Park Keeper and how he helps and looks 

after the park. We wrote questions to ask Percy the Park Keeper and we were very lucky to 

have a visit by him! He brought some of his tools and talked to us about his day to day jobs 

as well as answered our questions. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Government funded Pre-school* and Reception places available. 
To find out more about what we have been up to, why not look on our school website 

(https://www.ribchester-st-wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk/) or Facebook page (Ribchester St 

Wilfrid’s C of E Primary School). 

If you wish to visit, please give us a call 01254 878300 or email bursar@ribchester-st-

wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk. 

Explore and Learn Time 

During our independent learning, we have been busy building our friendships, our 

communication skills, teamwork, imagination, knowledge and skills and problem solving. 

Winter Walk 

We enjoyed a walk around Ribchester looking at our natural environment, searching for signs 

of winter. They stroked bark, felt prickly holly, saw lichen growing on a yew tree and spotted 

snowdrops pushing through the grass. They investigated mole hills, squelched in the mud, 

listened for sheep bleating and went to say hello to some calves. We love making the most of 

our surroundings! 

Why not come and see our EYFS class in action at one of our 

upcoming open days. 

Monday 27th March 2023 or Wednesday 19th April 2023 between 

9.15am and 3.15pm 

*Terms and conditions apply 


